
 
 

Educational & Research Technologies Committee 

Minutes 

427a Waterman 

 November 8, 2017 

 
 

Present: Sarah Cleary (GSS), Hung Do (BSAD), Nancy Jenny (LCOM), Marc Law (CAS), 

Cathy Paris (Faculty Senate President), Helen Read (CMES), Lyman Ross (LIB), 

Regina Toolin (CESS), Tim Tourville (CNHS) 

   

Absent: Tim Lee (LCOM), Jane Petrillo (CALS), Brian Voight (RSENR) 

 

Guests: Veronika Carter, J. Dickinson, Andrew Horvat, Julie Russell, Meghan Cope 

 

 Regina Toolin called the meeting to order at 8:35 am in Waterman 338. 

 

1. Minutes. The minutes of the October 11, 2017 were approved as written. 

 

2.  HyperResearch to NVivo, J. Dickinson, Julia Russell. 



 
 

 



 

 



   
 



 

 

 
 

 

 

Tim Tourville motioned to support the transition from Hyper Research to NVivo at the 

University of Vermont, it was seconded by Regina Toolin. The motion was unanimously 

approved.  

 



 

4. Expanded Sections Descriptions, Veronika Carter. Currently the Registrar’s Office is 

upgrading from Banner 8 to Banner 9. It is not feasible to continue to modify the current Banner 

program. There will be a project team that will look at outside vendors who provide the software 

needed for expanded section descriptions. One platform being considered is Leap Frog. It is 

currently being used at Brown University and is available to review on their website. The team 

working on this project will look to the ERTC for some support during the process. 

  

Right now the focus of the Registrar’s Office is converting to Banner 9 as it has to be completed 

by the end of next year. 

 

Fall 2017 – 3900/880 ESDs 

Spring 2018 – 3603/657 ESDs 

Fall 2016 – 3832/773 ESDs 

Veronika will come back to a future meeting with any updates.  

 

5. Document Cameras. The DocCam survey was initially sent to approximately 400 faculty on 

October 31st. The error was discovered and all other faculty received the survey on November 

1st. As of November 8th there were 346 completed surveys of the 1672 requests sent. The 

Faculty Senate Office did receive communications that some faculty were unaware of document 

cameras and their use. The Senate Office will compile all relevant survey data once the survey 

closes on November 15th. The committee would like another reminder sent on November 10th.  

Once the information is gathered it will be sent to the committee with the December meeting 

materials.   

 

6. Old Business.  

1. Unified Communications Project. Julia Russell is tentatively scheduled to present about 

the Unified Communications Project at the ERTC February meeting. 

2. Synchronous Platform. Will communicate with Wendy Berenback for an update on this 

for an upcoming meeting. 

    

6. New Business. There was no new business at this time. 

  

The meeting adjourned at 9:50am. The next meeting of the ERTC will take place in 427a Waterman on 

December 13, 2017 from 8:30 am -10:00 am.  


